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The F O’C’S’LE 
Hunterdon Sai l ing Club,  Inc .  

Sunfish Memorial Day  
Open Regatta  

Monday May 28, 2001  
The Regatta will be an open Event, with discounts 

to HSC, USSCA and US  Sailing members. 
Hosted by Hunterdon Sailing Club  

Sunfish Fleet #156 
Regatta Site: Spruce Run Reservoir State Park, 

One Van Syckel Road, Clinton, NJ 08809.  
Contact: Bob Inglis, 267 Pattenburg Rd.  

Milford, NJ 08848 home: (908) 479-4253, 
 work: (732) 562-8214  

e-mail mailto://binglis@ptd.net 
Plan on arriving early as there are sometimes long 
lines to get into the park on holidays. If the park is 
already closed for the day when you arrive, tell 
the Park Police you are participating in the Re-
gatta and they will direct you to the boating area 

Special Dates in May 
Mark your Calendars 

May 2nd   First day of Sunfish Twilight Series 
                  Wednesday — 6PM Start  
May 6th    First day of the Spring Sailing Series 
                  Sunday —1:30PM Start  
May 20      Hot Dog Sunday 
                  provided by the Jet-14 fleet 
May 22? or 24?-Adult Intro to Sailing Lecture  
                  (date still being worked) 6:30 - 8:30PM 
May 26th  Adult On-the-Water Training  
                  Saturday All Day  
May 28th  Sunfish Memorial Day Regatta 

May Sunday Series Racing,  
Race Committee 

 
May 6     B. Mohan, T. Klein, M Califano 
May 13   V. Einthoven, R. Roswell, D Geihl 
May 20   R. Baumann, E. Feeley, (+other Albacore regatta RC) 
May 27   R. Mattison, D. Haymaker, K&B O'Connor 
 

May Wednesday Sunfish Twilight 
Racing, Race Committee 

 
May 2     S. Manson 
May 9     N. Einthoven 
May 16   G. Spillane 
May 23   G. Sell 
May 30   R. Inglis  
 
May Regattas, (fleets find their own Race Committee) 
May 5             Sunfish SANJIL 
May 12-13     Sunfish Regionals  
May 19-20     Albacore MidAtlantics 
May 28           Sunfish Memorial Day Open 
 
The remaining schedule and race committee assignments will 
be found in the Handbook. If you are not able to be Series Race 
Committee on your assigned date, you must trade with some-
one that can, and notify the Vice Commodore  (Brent Benson 
610 282-3611) of the switch. Notification of Twilight RC 
switches must be made to Coordinator Mike Wheeler (973 781-
1661). 



It's hard to believe that sailing season is just around the cor-
ner. Most of us have signed up for a boat storage spot at 
Spruce Run. During my last visit to the lake I saw that many 
boats were in their spaces and ready for warmer weather. Our 
membership is approaching 80 as of the end of April. We 
had about 20 of the "new" member families in Year 2000 
rejoin for Year 2001. That's great. New memberships for 
2001 continue to arrive. Our sail tra ining classes are filling 
up fast. It looks like we will have another banner member-
ship year for 2001. 
Now that HSC has these wonderful plans, I need you to step 
forward and volunteer for some of the jobs that need to be 
done.  
Here is the short list:  
Youth and Adult Sailing Instructors for June 
4th of July Picnic coordinator 
Lead person for: 
Adult on the water - May 26th 
Youth - Learn to Sail - June 25,26,27 
Youth - Performance Sailing - July 1,2,3 
 
Sailing - Take me away, 
Barry Seip 
Commodore  

COMMODORE’S 
CORNER 
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Force 5 Fleet Report 
Fleet 36 is looking forward to a great year in 2001 - we will 
be hosting the Force 5 North American Championship on June 
28, 29 and 30 at Spruce Run. The fleet will also be hosting 
two other regattas - the Spring Spectacular on 6/3, and the 
Millard Filmore on 9/16.  In addition the following Sundays 
have been designated Force 5 Sundays - all members of the 
fleet who also participate in other classes will be on the line 
for the Force 5 start. These dates are - 5/6, 5/20, 5/27, 6/3, 
6/24, 7/1, 7/8, 7/22, 8/12, 8/26, 9/2, and 9/16. 9/30 and 10/14. 
Several Sundays have also been designated as ‘clinics’. These 
will be taught by senior members of the fleet and will start at 
10:00 am. These are scheduled for 5/6, 5/27 and 8/26. Hope to 
see you on the water! SMM 

Force 5 - North Americans 
Force 5 Fleet #36 of the Hunterdon Sailing Club of New Jer-
sey is proud to invite the Force 5 class to  the 2001 North 
Americans at the club home waters of Spruce Run, New Jer-
sey. This family friendly regatta will offer beach launching 
as well as waterfront camping at $10.00/night. For those not 
inclined to camp, nearby hotels are also available.  
Fleet 36 strongly encourages family members of entrants to 
attend the regatta. A swimming beach is available at Spruce 
Run along with hiking trails, easy walks, nearby playgrounds 
and outlet shopping. Baby-sitting will be available during 
race time. 
Confirmed dates for the regatta are June 28, 29 and 30. The 
afternoon of June 27 will be an informal practice time with 
attendees participating in short course racing, followed by 
pizza and beer at the Sunset Inn. 
The class will compete in a target of 10 races over three 
days. Trophies will be awarded to the 1st five finishers for the 
Championship class and the 1st three in the Challenger class, 
as well as trophies for Master's, Women's, and Junior's high-
est place finishers. Qualifying awards will be given to each 
entrant in the regatta. 
Continental breakfast and brown bag lunch will be available 
Thursday through Saturday. Thursday night dinner will be 
held at the home of the Fleet Captain of Fleet 36, keg beer 
and a hot tub will be available. Friday night dinner will be at 
the Sunset Inn. A hot buffet, keg beer, and keg soda for the 
non-drinkers will be served. A raffle and Class meeting will 
be held after the dinner. A Swap Table will be available - 
bring an item to swap, take another item home. 

Fleet 36 also has a large contingent of dedicated Force 5 sail-
ors who are up to the challenge of a grueling contest between 
hardy, grizzled old salts. We welcome apparitions and solid 
entrants alike. All for a mere $75.00! - SMM 
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Thistle Class 
Growth and Promotion 
By Keith Graham 
I have read with some dismay, the concern, panic and anger 
associated with folks who are into one-design sailing and are 
seeing their fleet base eroding. 
I can understand the concern when a fleet that used to have 20 
boats in it now has only 8, but one suggestion that I have seen a 
number of times is to force companies to stop killing old 
classes by making new ones. 
You want boat manufactures to stop making boats?  Stop ma k-
ing money?  Volunteer to go out of business?  Really? 
If you truly want to grow your fleet you must ask yourself why 
did the fleet go from 20 to 8?  What can I do to grow the fleet 
from 8 to 20?  
If the fleet is shrinking, the first step is easy.  Ask the folks 
who left why they left.  Then correct those problems!  Not 
enough dock space?  Then do something about it!  two-day re-
gattas are too long?  Then shorten them!  Not enough boats to 
sail against?  Buy (or borrow) some used ones and charter them 
out!  Not enough experienced crew pool members?  Train 
them!  
The next step is even easier, albeit more expensive.  Advertise!  
Why do you think boat manufactures are able to sell boats?  
Because they build them, and keep them behind locked gates 
and tell no one that they are there?  Not on your life!  However, 
that’s what all local sailboat fleets do.  Our marina is locked, 
the races take place in the evenings a mile out into the water.  
How’s anyone supposed to know who’s out there and what 
they are doing? 
We doubled the size of the Seattle Thistle Fleet in one year (18 
to 36 boats) by merely putting a poster on the marina gate that 
showed pictures of Thistles, boat specs, and a local contact 
phone number.  Cost $10.00.  Effort? One hour. 
Next came a flyer-sized version of the same poster, placed in 
realtor “Take One” boxes placed at sailing venues around the 
city.  Cost $100.00 Effort?  Ten hours. 
Next we invited the public at large to a demo day.  We had new 
and used boats on trailers and we rigged them over and over 
again.  We let people sit in them in the parking lot.  We took 18 
people out for rides and let them take the tiller.  We had hand-
outs available that listed sailing schedules, fleet members, 
available boats, new and used, a brochure from the Thistle 
Class Association and the latest copy of 
The Thistle Class Magazine the “Bagpipe.”  Everyone who 
came got a free ride, got to meet some fleet members and a 
boat owners and 25 pounds of advertising material.  Just like 
being at a car dealership.  Cost? $250.00 and  ten people’s Sat-
urday. 
So for less than $400.00 and 80 hours of time, we “sold” 18 
Thistles.  To do that same trick, boat manufactures would have 
to place very expensive ads in very expensive (and dwindling) 
sailing magazines.  They could offer no demo rides, no per-
sonal contact with enthusiastic fleet members, and no rides on 
race night.  Nothing but the opportunity to buy a brand new 
boat. 
Spend some time, spend some money, and sell “the experi-
ence” that comes with your fleet.  That’s far a more powerful 
hook than a glossy picture anytime. 

 
THE DAY SAILER 

ATLANTIC COAST 
CHAMPIONSHIP REGATTA 

in conjunction with 
the Hunterdon Sailing Club 

29th ANNUAL DAY SAILER OPEN 
hosted by 

DAY SAILER FLEET 86 
 

Saturday & Sunday, 
June 23 & 24, 2001 

 
ELIGIBILITY:  
This event is open to all boats of the Day Sailer class. 
However DSA membership is required for Atlantic Coast 
Championship award. 
RACING:  
There will be minimum 5 races scheduled. No race to begin 
after 12:00PM on Sunday. Sailing Instructions will be avail-
able at registration. 
FLEETS: 
There will be Championship Fleet and, if five or more boats 
register for it before June 2nd, a Presidential Fleet for com-
petitors with little experience or racing without spinnaker. 
The separate start for Presidential Fleet is scheduled. This can 
be a good encouragement for our Club members to make 
their appearance. 
RULES: 
Racing will be governed by the most recent version of THE 
RACING RULES OF SAILING of the US Sailing Associa-
tion. Sailing Instructions will be available at registration. 
SCORING:  
The Low Point Scoring System will apply. The worst score 
will be discarded if five or more races are sailed. 
AWARDS: 
Keeper trophies will be presented to the top skippers and 
their cre w members in both fleets (if applicable). There will 
be also a few surprise trophies for unsuspecting competitors. 
FEES: 
Registration fees and cost of the Saturday dinner will be in-
cluded on the registration form. There will be a late fee for 
competitors registering after June 13th, 2000. Registration 
forms will be available for pick-up at Club every Sunday be-
ginning on May 13th, or send by mail at request. 
REGISTRATION & CONTACTS: 
Advance registration is advisable. For further regatta info r-
mation and registration forms call 
TOM or IRENA NAWROT ..............(973) 927-9107. 
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Hunterdon Sailing Club 
www.redkoh.com/hsc 

 
Officers 
Commodore                                           Barry Seip                             908-464-0534 
Vice Commodore                                 Brent Benson                        610-282-3611 
Rear Commodore                                 Brian Mohan                         908-369-6115 
Assistant Rear Commodore               John Parsekian                      908-766-6103 
Secretary                                                Debbie Schiebe                    908-780-8711 
Treasurer                                               George Cassa                        908-832-5011 
Jr. Past Commodore                             Susan Mallows                     908-638-5210 
 
Staff 
Protest Chairman                                 Ray Buchanan                      973-635-7764 
Membership                                          Patty Seip                              908-464-0534 
Training 
Scorekeeper                                          David Veno                           609-799-8036 
Newsletter Editor                                 Barbara O’Connor               908-730-9007 
NJYRA Representative 
Web Master                                          Paul Ford                               908-904-0743 
State Liaison                                         Charlie Engler                      908-464-5564 
Librarian                                                Gene Spillane                       908-918-0842 
Handbook Editor                                  Janet Bodner                         908-832-8953 
 
Fleet Captains 
Albacore                                                Gene Spillane                       908-918-0842 
Day Sailer                                             Tom Nawrot                         973-927-9107 
Force 5                                                   Susan Mallows                     908-638-5201 
Jet 14                                                      Nicky Einthoven                  609-882-3392 
Jet 14                                                      Roger Hall                             570-839-6221 
Sunfish                                                   Mike Wheeler                       973-887-6961 
All Other Boats                                    David Veno                           609-799-8036 
Junior                                                     Tim Spicer                            908-735-7016 
Ladies                                                     Janet Bodner                         908-832-8953 

Note: Spruce Run article from previous 
page and continued below is a reprint of 
the article that ran in the Hunterdon 
County Democrat on Thursday, April 19, 
2001. 



We're on the Web! 
www.redkoh.com/hsc 

Hunterdon Sai l ing Club,  Inc .  

The FO’C’S’LE is the monthly newsletter by and 
for the members of the Hunterdon Sailing Club. 
Material is welcome from all members. Submit 
copy to the editor at:  1 Chrystal Drive, Lebanon, 
NJ 08833 or e-mail to: bo_connor@hotmail.com. 
Newsletter articles must be identified as such in 
the subject line with month of publication noted. 
Press deadline is the 20th day of the month.  
 

HUNTERDON SAILING CLUB, Inc. 
Box 612 
New Providence, New Jersey  07974 

HUNTERDON SAILING CLUB, Inc.  
Box 612 
New Providence, New Jersey  07974 

The FO’C’S’LE 
 

Membership/Training 
bseip@telcordia.com  

 

Patty Seip for:  

 
 

908-464-0534 
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